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The Permanent Mechanism for Political Consultation and Coordination – the Rio Group – expresses its profound satisfaction at the successful conclusion of the presidential electoral process in the sister country of Haiti.  The Rio Group is particularly pleased that it proved possible to reach a solution acceptable to all parties with the minimum amount of delay in order to return a democratically elected Government to that country.    

The countries of the Rio Group commend the people of Haiti for their commitment to constitutional order as evidenced by the extremely high level of their participation in the voting process.  In congratulating the new Government of Haiti under the leadership of the President elect, René Préval, the countries of the Rio Group express the hope that all sectors in Haiti will continue to strive for the maintenance of peace and will continue to collaborate in the pursuit of the measures necessary for the preservation and strengthening of democracy.  

The Rio Group acknowledges the significant contributions made by United Nations, MINUSTAH, the Organisation of American States and other observer missions to the successful conduct of the elections and urges all concerned parties to continue to give full support to the Haitian political process at this time.  

The Rio Group welcomes the announcement by the Conference of Heads of Government of the Caribbean Community (CARICOM) that it stands ready to readmit Haiti to the Community’s Councils.

The Rio Group reiterates its commitment to the process of short, mid and long term cooperation with Haiti in order to assist the Government and people of Haiti to establish solid and efficient democratic institutions in addition to promoting economic development with social justice.  In that latter regard, the Rio Group calls upon the international community to redouble its efforts to ensure that international cooperation with Haiti is implemented speedily for the benefit of the people of Haiti.
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